
Grand Traverse Area Catholic

School Advisory Board

Regular Board Meeting Minutes

St. Francis High School Library

Wednesday, August 17, 2016
  7:00 P.M.
Present:
Peter Schmitz (SF, Chairperson/Treasurer) Greg Donahue (SF, Vice-Chairperson), Monty Hegewald (IC, Secretary), Teresa Andrews (SP), Julie Ellalasingham (CK), Janet Wolff (SJ), Norm Lee (SJ), Michael Buell, Rev Greg McCallum  Aaron Biggar, Erick Chittle, Janet Troppman, Carl Scholten, Eric Mulvany, Wayne Mueller 

Absent: Mike Carroll (IC), Joe Montroy (SP)
I.
Opening Prayer








  
Opening prayer was led by Rev Greg McCallum  

II.
Correspondence received or distributed



None.

III.  
Something Great


New Staff 
New faculty were introduced by their supervisor.  Erick Chittle introduced Jim Hornyak (High School Math).  

New SABMembers  


New board members were introduced by Mike Buell.  Janet Wolff and Norm Lee                              are new board members from St Joseph Parish.
IV.        Public Input





 Teresa Andrews inquired about having current board members listed in their parish   bulletins.  This can be handled internally through our parishes.
V.
Advisory Board Action Items



A.
Consent Calendar
1.  Approval of Minutes (The Board was asked to approve the Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of February 17, 2016 and May 18, 2016.
Motion to approve February Minutes was made by Aaron Biggar, seconded by Greg Donahue. Approved as submitted.  Motion to approve May Minutes was made by Aaron Biggar, seconded by Janet Troppman.  Approved as submitted.
2.  Approval of 1 year extension for Board President Peter Schmitz.  Motion to approve was made by Janet Troppman, seconded by Julie Ellalasingham.  Approved as submitted.

3.  Approval of the 2016 Grand Traverse Area Catholic Schools Special Liquor License for the Gladhander event on October 28 & 29 2016.  Motion to approve was made by Aaron Biggar, seconded by Carl Scholten.  Approved as submitted 13 yeas; 0 Nays; 4 Absent
4.  Approval of MHSAA 2016 Membership for GTACS.  Motion to approve was made by Greg Donahue and seconded by Monty Hegewald.  Approved as submitted.

5.  Approval of High School Mission Trips (Chicago and Haiti) Motion to approve was made by Aaron Biggar and seconded by Monty Hegewald.  Approved as submitted.


 B.
Old Business 
1. Capital Campaign– Mike Buell reported on the announced Outdoor Mass to be held on September 9, 2016 that will serve as our first official capital campaign public announcement.  Our campaign received an unexpected $1 million cash pledge last week that brought our current campaign total to $8.7 million raised through 80 gifts.  The goal is to raise $9 million of $12 million dollar Immaculate School project anticipated cost by September 2016.  This helps demonstrate to current and prospective donors that the project will get completed. The Diocese requires $6 million cash in hand in order to start the project.  They will also loan money as a float on the outstanding pledges. We have a stretch target goal of $14 million in phase 1 which would cover the Immaculate Conception project and some additional for St Francis Campus.  Phase 2 would be additional monies raised dedicated to St Francis campus for improvements to the arts, athletics, technology, fitness and physical plant needs. Our city civil engineer has met this past week with City officials on our site plan which is the last city approval pending.  He received good feedback from the City and we do not anticipate any delay.  Our school and architectural team met with the Diocesan Building Committee for a 60% project review update on Immaculate Conception project.  Positive feedback was received and we have not been delayed in proceeding.  Many people are also working hard behind the scenes on the various elements of the campaign.
D.
New Business
Outdoor All School Mass – Eric Mulvany
Eric reported that on September 9, 2016 at 8:30am we will hold our fall All System Mass outside at Immaculate Conception parking lot where the new elementary school is planned to be built. The Mass is being coordinated by Eric Mulvany and has many logistical elements.  Several people are assisting in the planning.  Bishop Raica will be the Celebrant and many priests and Deacons will assist.  A conceptual diagram of the sanctuary and the Mass site plan were distributed.  Our regular All System Mass has attendance of approximately 1200 people.  We are hoping for over 2000 at the Outdoor Mass.  Baraga Radio will broadcast the event live and it is possible there will be a live stream from one of the TV networks.  All are invited to attend and invite others to the event. Prayers for a good weather day were requested. 
       Hats Off to: 
+Eric Mulvany for work on Outdoor Mass 

+Lori Phillips/Kammie Richardson for work on Stubenville trip
+Maintenance Staff in getting all schools ready for fall
+Paul Bandrowski for work on new Tennis facilities 
+Carl Scholten, Dave Pax and Darryl Nelson on Freedom Builders
+Girl’s track team
+LBI
+High School English Department

+Fr. Jarvis and Fr. Rexroat
F. Administrative Reports 
1. Priest Report – Fr. Greg Mccallum – reported that the Annual Priest Convocation will be held September 12-16th.  Priests may have difficulty with additional liturgy requests.
2. GTACS – Mike Buell reported that we have two new Associate Pastors assigned in our parishes.  Fr. Ben Rexroat is assigned to St Francis and Fr. Chris Jarvis is assigned to Immaculate Conception.  On Monday, August 22, 2016 our executive team will have our fall Strategic Planning meeting where we use business consultants for our planning model.  We will report out on the rocks (goals) selected at our next Formal Board Meeting.  Our next School Advisory Board meeting in September will be a work session where we break into small committees.  Many useful initiatives have come from these small committees such as Mission Trips, Marketing and Ipad implementation.
  VI.    Public Input  - None

Public Input as related to specific items presented at this evening's Advisory Board               Meeting. Please see the note under Item IV for guidelines
VII.
Adjournment

Motion to adjourn from Aaron Biggar and seconded by Peter Schmitz.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:25pm
VIII.
Closing Prayer - Erick Chittle closed meeting with a prayer
Respectfully submitted, Eric Mulvany,  Executive Assistant


